
FAIR HOUSING BOARD MEETING 

Minutes of the Meeting 

 

June 7, 2017 

 

 

The Fair Housing Board meeting was called to order at 10:00 AM on June 7, 2017, in the 

Conference Room at City Hall. 

 

Present for the meeting were Board Members Vince Loparo, Denny Johnson and Bruce Konya, 

and Executive Secretary, Tim Pope.  

 

The Board approved the Minutes of the December 7, 2016 meeting. Moved by Dr. Konya, 

Seconded by Mr. Johnson. Motion passed unanimously.  

 

Mr. Pope commented that there were no complaints brought to the board.  

 

Mr. Pope reiterated that the city no longer directly administered Community Housing 

Improvement Program (CHIP) grants nor Community Development Block Grants. Those 

programs are now being administered by Lorain County. He went on to say that the Senior Center 

Generator project was approved by the county commissioners and was moving forward.  

 

Mr. Johnson asked that we receive a report on how many North Ridgeville residents applied for 

and how many were granted CHIP projects.  It was agreed that such report would be provided for 

the December 2017 meeting. Mr. Pope said that his preliminary discussions with the county 

program administrators indicated that there were residents of the City who had applied to the 

county. 

 

There were no other new items to be discussed. 

 

The next meeting of the Fair Housing Board is tentatively scheduled for December 6, 2017 at 

10AM in the Conference Room at City Hall. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 10:35AM. Motion made by Mr. Johnson, seconded by Mr. Loparo. All 

Aye. 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Timothy Pope 

Executive Secretary 
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